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April Club Meeting!!!!!!!!  

(Please note where the meeting is being held. I gave Ryanôs address on 

the mailing when the meeting is not being held at his home. The actual 

location of the meeting is at 10205 Davis Avenue in Granite, MD. ) 

Sunday April  20, 2008 @ 1100  

Club meeting at the country estate of Ryan Thomas, 10205 Davis Avenue, Granite, MD  

IMPORTANT! There will be a picnic area, a vehicular obstacle course, a trail ride, a 

mechanic to answer any questions you might have about problems with your vehicles, horse 

rides, and if the conditions allow, small arms fire on the other side of the farm. Don't forget 

to bring a potluck dish!  

CONTACT: Please RSVP by April 10th to Anja Taylor  or call 301-345-5350 (h) or 301-821-

3398 (cell) and let her know what potluck dish you would like to bring.  

DIRECTIONS from Route 29 north: Go the end of Route 29 and turn left at the light onto Route 

99, Old Frederick Road. Follow Old Frederick for 4 miles and 4 lights to Woodstock Rd. and turn 

right (ice cream stand on the corner.) Stay on Woodstock for 2 miles across the tracks and up the 

hill to Davis Ave. on the right. Take this road 1.5 miles to 10205 Davis Ave, which is on the right 

hand side and marked with a sign, Horse Haven Stables. It will be hard to miss the MV's parked 

next to the road. Park all MV's in the grass field just pass the driveway. It will be marked. All 

non-military vehicles should drive down the gravel driveway to the barn. Any questions, call 

Ryan at 443-677-2716.       
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If you see a colored star on the front of this 

newsletter your 2008 dues have not been 

received. Please make your annual $20.00 dues 

payable to and remit to: 

 

WAC B&G MVT  

c/o Warren Watt 

18128 Sands Road 

Purcellville, VA 20132 

 

Presidentôs Message:  

 
My message is: We need Rally volunteers 

for set-up, take down, registration, auction 

collection, etc.  

 

PLEASE call me at 301-821-3398 or via e-

mail at abtaylor2@verizon.net and let me 

know when you can help. Thank you. 

 

Anja Taylor 

 

Treasurerôs Message: 
 

Checking Account Balance as of 28 March  

$36,762.12 

  

Bills coming due April  

TEMPER Tent ends $2376 (4 received 27 

March) 

Event Insurance $743 

Advertising Newspaper Classified $810 

Stadium Lease $4500 

T-Shirts $2923 

New PA System $5000 est. 

  

Rally Business 

- -          Rally Effectively Sold Out, 3 

singles and 1 double remain if 

needed 

- -          Rally flyers are available to be 

mailed to members for distribution 

at gun shows, or wherever you can 

leave them for advertising  
 

Tom Buonaugurio 

 

 

Vice Presidentôs Message 

 
Preparations are going well for May Rally. Due 

to some cancellations, a very few spaces have 

become available. 

 

We will have a couple of new exciting vendors 

this year an Air Soft vendor who sells very 

accurate copies of military weapons and a local 

person who does repairs and restorations of 

vehicle starters, alternators & generators as well 

as a new "Dog Tag" vendor. 

 

There will be a completely new Public Address 

System that will hopefully provide more 

complete coverage and eliminate the overly loud 

sound so bothersome to people near the old 

speaker system. 

 

As usual, our "Sparkplug" and "heartbeat" of the 

Rally, Tom B has done an excellent job with the 

vendor spaces BUT he's looking for someone 

else to do the job next year. Any volunteers? 

 

There will be new, improved IDs for Vendors, 

Club Officers and Rally Committee members. 

These will be plastic "hangtags" sort of like a 

wallet with space for ID and pockets for cards, 

cash etc, with our Logo and  

2008 Rally slogan. These have proven very 

popular with other groups and will be an 

improvement over the old holders that came 

open and allowed the ID to fall out or blow 

away. 

 

We will have security on-site Tuesday & 

Wednesday nights to prevent people from 

coming on-site when there is no one from 

Registration and parking in wrong spaces, 

blocking the lot with trailers etc. 

 

Let's all hope & pray for great weather- no rain 

or wind- and LOTS of attendees so we can keep 

the East Coast Rally as the largest vendor venue 

in the country. 

  

Many thanks to all who will be volunteering-- 

we need help at Headquarters, with Parking and 

Grounds Cleanup every day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2008 DUES 
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Convoy Coordinatorôs Message: 

The next convoy is Saturday July 26th.  Planning 

to drive the back roads of Frederick and 

Montgomery counties in MD.  Tentative sites to 

visit are Sugarloaf Mountain, Lilypons Water 

Gardens, White's Ferry and Homestead Farms to 

pick fruits and vegetables. Details to follow.  A 

$20 cash stipend will be given on the spot to all 

members who bring their MV to the convoy and 

have already paid their 2008 dues.    

Bob Buker 

Website Coordinatorôs Message: 

 
Check out the WWII jeep website g503.com.   In 

the Message Forum section, there are Military 

Vehicle Club Boards and we have a listing.  This 

allows anyone who registers on the site to start a 

new thread and ask questions or chat or respond 

or whatever.  I monitor it just about everyday 

and can respond or forward your comments. Our 

website has new photos from this year's parades. 

 Always looking for more photos.   

 

Bob Buker 

 

 

WAC/B&GMVT  

MEETINGMINUTES  

JANUARY 20, 2008 
 

NRA HQ Building  

 

Meeting started at 1115 hrs. 

Members present: Bob Amos, Art Buker, Bob 

Buker, Tom Buonaugurio, Tim Clark, Ray 

Clements, John Depasquale, Dean Hansen, Tim 

Ketchum, Kay Ketchum, Fred Lutes, Don 

Marshall, Richard McCommack, Lanny Moore, 

Don Rollette Sr., Clive Rowley, Bob Shawn, 

Terry Smith, John Taro, Anja Taylor, Bob 

Taylor, Mike Tiderman, Faye Valenzo, Vance 

Valenzo, Larry Voight, Warren Watt. 

Pledge of Allegiance 

 

Welcome by President Taylor: Thanks to 

George Rich for coordinating the NRA meeting 

site. The club recently received a thank you note 

from Martin Winkleôs niece acknowledging the 

donation made in 2007 on behalf of his sister 

passing away.  

 

Reports of Officers 

Vice President Tim Clark. Tim reported that 

there has been a preliminary meeting with the 

staff at Ripken stadium to plan the logistics. The 

vacant field next to the site will also be available 

through a different leasing agreement with the 

owners. There will be improved lanyard type 

vendor tags used this year. More Rally 

information will be discussed under New 

Business. 

Treasurer Tom Buonaugurio reported that the 

finances are about the same as the recent 

newsletter states. There are enough funds to 

support the clubôs activities for a yearôs time 

without income from a Rally. 

Secretary Warren Watt reported on the 

membership status and that more than half have 

already renewed for calendar year 2008. 

Events Coordinator Tim Ketchum distributed 

and reviewed the upcoming events calendar. He 

encouraged all members to provide email 

address updates when changes are made. There 

is prize money being held for those club 

members who participated in the November 

2007 Veteranôs Day parade at Brunswick Md. 

Please let him know if you drove a vehicle at that 

event. 

Webmaster Bob Buker described the numerous 

website updates of event coverage and 

encouraged all members to view them. He also 

thanked several members for their submissions 

and asked for more from all members. He is 

looking for images from the Wilson Farm 

meeting as well as other events. 

He thanked Tony Norton in particular for the 

assistance on the website. Tony deserves and 

received a round of applause from the members. 

There is now a chat room for our club on the 

G503.com website. Click on ñAffiliatesò, and 

then click on our clubs name to access the chat 

room. It can be a great knowledge-sharing tool.  

There are two Convoys scheduled for 2008. In 

late July and October. The July route is being 

finalized. The October route will take us through 

the Greenridge State Park. Convoy participants 

who drive a vehicle will be reimbursed $20.00 

each for gas. Early sign up is encouraged. More 

details to follow. 

News Letter Editor: Bob Taylor reported that a 

new printer is being used. It costs the club 

$1000.00 per each newsletter mailing. Postage is 

another $90.00. It would cost less if the format 

were black and white. It is also possible to use an 

all-electronic format. No changes to the current 

format were enacted at this time. The next 

newsletter will come out in April. It will have a 
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questionnaire asking members if they want to 

stop receiving a hard copy.  

New Business: A motion to skip reading the 

minutes of the last membership meeting was 

made and carried. Another motion was made and 

carried to approve the minutes of the last 

meeting.  

President Taylor discussed the possibility of 

setting up vehicle mechanical workshops. A 

member stated that Len Kulacki is interested in 

hosting one of these. Another location discussed 

was the Aberdeen Ordinance museum annex. 

Also during the next Rally. This location would 

involve vendor input. 

VP Clark is working on a trip to Letterkenny 

Rebuild Depot. Details will be in the next 

newsletter and on the website. 

President Taylor discussed the Rally planning 

meeting, which was held in November 2007. 

Other Rally items discussed were setting up a 

dinner on the Rally grounds using our favorite 

caterer Fred. Vendors would be invited to this as 

a welcome and thank you gesture. 

A chief judge is being sought for the Rally. Clive 

will assist him as needed. Other judging 

volunteers are needed. Member John Taro 

expressed an interest in acting as the Chief 

Judge. Ideas to improve this process were 

discussed. 

 

Dates for all 2008 club meetings are: 

Jan. 20, 2008 NRA HQ 

April 2008? 

May 2008 During the Rally 

June 2008 ï Possibly at Peter Leeôs 

Sept 2008 ï Possibly at Wilson Farm  

 

A question was asked if there would be an Open 

House at Alan Cors museum.  

 

A discussion was held on retaining members and 

recruiting former members. The club is to send 

former members a copy of the recent newsletter 

as an enticement. 

 

Dean Hansen made the members aware of the 

upcoming Carlisle All Truck National meet in 

PA. The promoters will include a military class 

if there are at least 8 to 10 vehicles that 

participate. 

 

Another show that was discussed is the 

upcoming ATHS meet in Winchester VA. 

 

There will be a coast-to-coast MVPA convoy in 

2009 that will originate in Washington DC. It is 

vital that the club sponsor the kick off of the 

event. It will be a great opportunity to showcase 

our hospitality and enthusiasm for the hobby. 

Members are encouraged to participate in any 

way possible. 

 

MVPA elections are now completed. There will 

be some new board members and changes in the 

works. 

 

There was a discussion about obtaining vehicles 

and parts from US Govôt auctions and sales. 

Those purchasing equipment will have to now 

sign an ñEnd Userò certificate that documents 

these purchases. 

 

It was mentioned that the state of Wisconsin 

does not issue titles to HMVôs and is rescinding 

titles from existing vehicles. There is opposition 

forming to counter this trend. 

 

There being no further business brought to the 

floor, the meeting was adjourned at 1245 hrs. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Warren Watt 

WAC B&G MVT Secretary 

 

WELCOME TO NEW MEMBERS  
 
Carl Modine 

 

 

MARTIN WINKLE  
 

As most of you know, Martin has been very ill in 

the hospital. Thanks to all your thoughts and 

prayers he is out of the hospital.  

 

If you would like to contact Martin, here is his 

address: 

 

St. John Specialty Care Center 

Room 292 

500 Wittenberg Way 

P.O. Box 928 

Mars, PA 16046  

(Martin has no phone). 

 

Take Care Martin!!!!!!!!!!!!!  
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LETTER TO CLIVE  & THE CLUB  

FROM MARTIN WINKLE  

 
    12-4-07 

 

ñHi Clive, 

 

I am sorry that I am late in writing to thank you 

and the club for honoring me with the Special 

Service Award, I appreciate it very much. 

 

I think all club members are a great group of 

people and I am glad to have come to know 

them. 

 

Doc was the one who got me interested in the 

club. I met him at a National Show in VA years 

ago. I sold him the radio he has in his famous 

jeep. 

 

Thank you again. 

   Martinò 

 

NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTION  
 

We are trying to get a consensus from members 

whether they would like to receive the newsletter 

via the following: 

 

1. Mail 

2. E-mail  (high speed connection only) 

3.Visit the website where the newsletter is 

located 

 

Please e-mail Bob Taylor at 

abtaylor2@verizon.net to let him know how you 

would like to receive the newsletter. 

 

 

 
 
The M37 in these photographs is for sale w/title 

for $100.00. 

 

Contact : 

John French, Jr. 

123 Franklin Road 

Annapolis, MD 21401 

 

410-266-6757 

443-871-0278 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  CLASSIFIEDS 

mailto:abtaylor2@verizon.net
http://images.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://newark.osu.edu/studentlife/images/studentactivities/Classifieds.gif&imgrefurl=http://newark.osu.edu/studentlife/student_activities/Classifieds.asp&h=267&w=241&sz=5&tbnid=dRE9umJG94kJ:&tbnh=108&tbnw=97&hl=en&start=8&prev=/images%3Fq%3Dclassifieds%26svnum%3D10%26hl%3Den%26lr%3D%26sa%3DN
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Florida Rally  

 

Anja and I attended the First Florida MVPA Rally near Ocala, Florida on the 8-10 of 

February. 

 

We planned to help out at the Rally and also 

visit family in Lakeland.  At the Rally we did 

help with collections for the auction and 

raffle, but most of the time Dick and Diane 

Deren, and the rest of the Club made us feel 

like the ñhonored guests from up Northò.  The 

Rally site was on the grounds of an extensive 

permanent flea market, with plenty of area for 

vendors and vehicle display, and the option of 

checking out the non-military wares at the flea 

market. 

 

Naturally the Rally was smaller than ours, but with more palm trees and a more laid-back 

approach that comes with a less demanding affair. On the other hand the vehicle display 

was significantly larger and more diverse than what we are accustomed to. 

 

The site was also a good venue for 

re-enactors, and a small-scale 

ñbattleò and demonstrations were 

features of the program. The 

National Anthem and the raising 

of the Colors at headquarters in 

the morning also added an extra 

dimension to the event. 

 

Our first night there we all took a 

trail ride to ñGator Joeôsò, a 

lakeside restaurant, for dinner and 

socializing, and the following 

evening we had a Club meeting 

and meal at the flea market dining 

area. 

 

It was enjoyable all around, and 

something that may well become a 

family tradition with us.  Of 

course, the opportunity to run 

around in shirtsleeves in February 

was an added plus! 

 

Bob Taylor 
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Florida Rally vehicle display and tent for military flea market. 

 

 
(Not really)  - Florida Rally 
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ñBattle of the Bulgeò ï Fort Indiantown Gap, PA   1/25/08 

 

 
ñTiger Iò at the Bulge


